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Louise Hayes
The Women's Club of 

Woodwind Lakes invites all 
residents of Woodwind Lakes 
to hear a presentation by 
acclaimed speaker Louise 
Hayes, M.Ed., Ph.D. on 
Tuesday, January 19th at 
11:00 a.m. at the Windfern 
Forest MUD building on 
Gessner and Mauna Loa.

Mrs. Hayes is a retired 
special education teacher 
of children with learning 
disabilities. This prompted 
her to study how the brain 
develops, learns and processes 

information. The more she worked with individuals, she found that 
the brain growth and repair techniques of movement, touch and 
intention for improved learning also work to enable us to restore 
memory, balance, movement, strength and independence.

She has seen dramatic improvement at all ages and in so many 
conditions ...high blood pressure, extreme shyness, anger/aggression, 
neuropathy, motivation, autism, dyslexia and many other conditions. 
You may view her current schedule of many other topics on www.
braingrowthandrepair.com. She has given these presentations to 
many educators' organizations as well as to business, professional 
and service groups.

The Women's Club requests that all non-members please RSVP to 
Marianne West no later than Saturday, January 16 at fandmwest@
earthlink.net or 713 849-0364 to enable the club to plan for seating 
as well as refreshments.

 For additional information please contact: Lynn Collins (lynn.
collins@garygreene.com), Marianne West (fandmwest@earthlink.
net), Terry Buckner (terry214@live.com) or Barbara Dooley 
(bd626@swbell.net).

NOTED SPEAKER AND THERAPIST 
LOUISE HAYES TO SPEAK TO WOODWIND 
LAKES RESIDENTS ON BRAIN GROWTH 

AND REPAIR AT ANY AGE

Our 2nd annual Christmas celebration was a great success. 
Everyone had a wonderful time visiting with friends and neighbors, 
watching the kids enjoy Santa and all the games and listening to the 
wonderful entertainment.

Thanks to all those who worked so hard and contributed so much!
We had many local businesses that gave us gifts or provided 

discounts. When you visit these stores, please say a heartfelt thanks to 
the Managers of: Arroy Dee, Bath and Body Works, B J's restaurant, 
Blue Iris Flower Shop, CVS, Fairbanks Animal Clinic, Friends & 
Companion Pet Grooming, Home Depot, Kroger, K&S Seafood, 
Rudy's Bar-B-Q, Texas Spray Tan in Jersey Village and Winner's 
Pizza.

Of course it could not have happened without the hard work of 
these very wonderful people. They have been meeting, planning, 
putting in countless hours of prep work, and worked so hard 
Saturday. night:

Lynn Collins: Wassail and hot chocolate, Santa archway decor, 
Decoration implementation.

Terri & Rick Corbitt: Children's craft table, Wreath for raffle, 
Children's games.

Nancy Dawson: Decoration shopping and implementation, Silent 
auction.

Lee & Ruth Edwards: Chief cooks, Lighting & decorations 
implementation, Mobile design, construction and hanging.

Gail Ford: Coordinated all entertainment. Assisted with children's 
games.

Jay & Ellen Michaels: Luminaries on the lake, Lighting & 
decoration implementation, Provided all printed material.

Ray Pavia: Fund raising.
Joycelyn Spears: Sold raffle tickets.
Chris and Rebecca Stamos: Sound system.
Suzy Stratton: Coordinated lights on the lake, Design assistance, 

Purchase & implement decorations at pool.
Therese Uddmar: Decorations implementation.
Averil Waghorne: Sweets table, Santa's throne, Silent auction 

displays.
We are looking for more wonderful people to volunteer for 

our2016 committee. If you can join us, please e-mail me, Terry 
Buckner at terry214@live.com.

Christmas on the Lake
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IMPORTANT CONTACTS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President..............................................................Ray Pavia
....................................................ray77040@gmail.com
Vice-President..........................................................Jim Walters
.....................................................jimwalters7906@att.net
Treasurer.......................................................Barbara Dooley
..................................................bdooley626@yahoo.com
Director..... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Polly Looper
................................................................Section4wwl@gmail.com
Director..............................................Jonathan Marrs
................................................................jonathanmarrs@me.com

NEWSLETTER & WEBSITE
Newsletter Editor
Lynn Collins ................................. lynn.collins@garygreene.com
Website
Stephen Johnson ...................................stephen@sterlingasi.com
Teresa Flores .............................................teresa@sterlingasi.com 
Advertising 
Peel, Inc ................ advertising@PEELinc.com, 1-888-687-6444

GROUNDS COMMITTEE
Ray Pavia .................................................. ray77040@gmail.com

PAVILION & ADULT POOL
Donna Jackson .....................................................713-466-8668
  ...............................................................kotilla@hotmail.com

MOTHERS OF WWL
Dana Patterson .......................... greg.dana.patterson@gmail.com

CHRISTMAS COMMITTEE
Terry Buckner ............................................... terry214@live.com

WOMEN'S CLUB
Lynn Collins ................................. lynn.collins@garygreene.com
Marianne West ....................................fandmwest@earthlink.net
Terry Buckner ............................................... terry214@live.com
Barbara Dooley ..............................................bd626@swbell.net

 OTHER USEFUL NUMBERS
Sterling Association Services, Inc.
  ...........................servicedesk@sterlingasi.com, 832-678-4500
 6842 North Sam Houston Parkway W., Houston TX 77064
 Mailing Address - P.O. Box 38113, Houston TX 77238-8113
Association Manager
Stephen Johnson ...................................stephen@sterlingasi.com
Administrative Asst. - Teresa Flores ........teresa@sterlingasi.com
Call Before You Dig ....... 1-800-DIG-TESS or 1-800-344-8377
Pct. 4 Constable ................................................281-376-3472
Street Light Outage ...........................................713-207-2222
  .................. www.centerpointenergy.com - Have light number.
Texas Department of Public Safety Crime Service
  .................................................http://records.txdps.state.tx.us

SECTIONS 1, 2, 3
WASTE MGT CUSTOMER SERVICE..............713-686-6666

Trash Pick-up is Tuesday and Friday.
Water/Sewer Issues, all Sections: 281-807-9500

M.U.D. #261 BOARD SECTIONS 1, 2 & 3
Raymond A. Merola (05.14.16) ................................... President
  .........................................................................713-688-2321
S. Brady Whittaker (05.12.18) ............................. Vice President
  .........................................................................713-333-6411
Jason Vanloo (05.14.16) ............................................... Secretary
  .........................................................................281-236-6419
John Oyen (05.14.16) ....................................Assistant Secretary 
  .........................................................................713-446-3959
Larry Golderg (05.12.18) .............................................. Director  
  .........................................................................713-824-5499
M.U.D. 261 .......................................www.HCMUD261.com

SECTION 4 VILLAGE OF WOODWIND LAKES
Royal Disposal & Recycle, P.O. Box 160, Fulshear TX 77441
P. - 713-526-1536 | F. - 281-346-2961 | royaldisposal@comcast.net
Trash pick-up for Section 4 only, is on Wednesday and Saturday 
including curbside recycling every Saturday.
TOPS Water, Eric Martin (713) 822-8389

UTILITIES

ADVERTISING INFO
 Please support the advertisers that make the Woodwind Lakes 
Newsletter possible. If you are interested in advertising, please contact 
our sales office at 1-888-687-6444 or advertising@peelinc.com. The 
advertising deadline is the 8th of the month prior to the issue. 

ARTICLE INFO
 The Woodwind Lakes Newsletter is mailed monthly to all 
Woodwind Lakes residents. Residents, community groups, churches, 
etc. are welcome to submit information about their organizations 
in the newsletter. Personal news for the Stork Report, Teenage Job 
Seekers, recipes, special celebrations, and birthday announcements 
are also welcome.

To submit an article for consideration please email it to Lynn.
Collins@garygreene.com. The deadline is the 7th of the month prior 
to the issue.

USEFUL LINKS
WL Website……………….................http://woodwindlakes.us/
Sec 1, 2 and 3 Utility ..................................................................   
  .................... http://hcmud261.com/HCMUD261/Index.htm
Section 4 Utility ....................................... http://www.wfud.org/
Social Media  .. https://woodwindlakes.nextdoor.com/news_feed/
Newsletter ............................................http://www.peelinc.com/
Sec 4 Gate (ICS) ........................................................................

mailto:lynn.collins@garygreene.com
mailto:fandmwest@earthlink.net
mailto:terry214@live.com
mailto:bd626@swbell.net
http://woodwindlakes.us/
http://hcmud261.com/HCMUD261/Index.htm
http://www.wfud.org/
https://woodwindlakes.nextdoor.com/news_feed/
http://www.peelinc.com/newsletter.php?newsletter=WOD
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LYNN COLLINS, MBA
REALTOR®

Woodwind Lakes Resident

281.743.1159
lynn.collins@garygreene.com

http://LynnCollins.GaryGreene.com

©2016 Better Homes and Gardens Real Estate LLC. Better Homes and Gardens® is a registered trademark of Meredith Corporation licensed to Better 
Homes and Gardens Real Estate LLC.  Equal Opportunity Company. Equal Housing Opportunity. Each Franchise is Independently Owned and Operated.

A 2014 & 2015 Top Producer

Wishing you and yours
Prosperity, Good Health and Happiness

in the coming year!

Tori, 4, and Sophia,2 had 
their first introduction to 
Santa at our 2nd Annual 
Christmas on the Lake 
celebration. They recently 
moved to America and are 
the grandchildren of Jim and 
Nancy Adkins who live in 
Section 3. Nancy said they 
were simply awestruck by 
the decorations and of course 
Santa. How wonderful to 
have their first introduction 
to Santa and Christmas 
in America here in our 
neighborhood!

First Christmas in America!

RAINCO IRRIGATION SPECIALIST: Commercial & 
Residential. Backflow Testing, Irrigation (Sprinkler) Sys-
tem Service, Maintenance and Repair, Rainbird - Hunter. 
Fully Insured. License # 9004 & 9226. Call 713-824-5327.

BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS

Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $50, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office 
@ 512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

It is not too soon to be thinking ahead and planning a date for 
using the Pavilion or Adult Pool in 2016 for a special event.

I have my calendar out and already have one event scheduled.
The properties are located at 7523 Allegro.
Also, remember that the gates no longer use a key card. The gates 

now have a code. If you need to know the code, please contact Sterling 
and Associates at (832) 678-4500.

I look forward to scheduling an event for you in the New Year.
Donna Jackson, 713-466-8668, kotilla@hotmail.com.

Woodwind Lakes
Pavilion/Adult Pool
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BASHANS PAINTING  
& HOME REPAIR

• Interior & Exterior Painting • Wallpaper Removal 
• HardiPlank Replacement • Wood Replacement   
• Sheetrock Repair • Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting • Wallpaper Removal &
• Pressure Washing      Texture 
• Fence Repair/Replacement • Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining • Roofing

   • Gutter Repair & Replacement            • Faux Painting 
   • Crown Molding

NO MONEY UP FRONT

281-347-6702
 281-731-3383 cell

Commercial/Residential
 ~ FREE ESTIMATES ~

20 Years Experience • References Available

                  BashansPainting@earthlink.net

            u  Fully INSuREd 

ELECTRICAL SERVICES
 SERVICING ALL YOUR ELECTRICAL NEEDS

713.467.1125 or 281.897.001
www.WiredES.com

FAMILY OWNED AND OPERATED

• Panel Upgrades
• Home Inspections
• TV Install/Mounting
• Troubleshooting
• Remodeling
• Landscaping Lighting
• Home Generators

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
LICENSED & INSURED

24-7 SERVICE

Take $25.00 Off Your 
Next Service Call

TECL 22809 Master 100394

During our annual meeting in October there was a public vote to 
decide if HOA funds should be used to reduce the Muscovy duck 
population. The residents voted NO to using community funds to 
remove the ducks. Residents felt our money should be put to better 
use.

Facts:
1. Muscovy ducks are in invasive species, causing problems in 

residential areas.
2. The ducks are not property of Woodwind Lakes. A few were 

dropped off in our community several years ago and now the 
population is out of control.

3. DO NOT FEED THE DUCKS signs were installed several 
months ago and have helped reduce the population in some areas.

4. There are still problem areas were residents continue to feed the 
ducks on their property.

Addressing the Woodwind Lakes Duck Problem
5. Problems created by the ducks are a) Duck poop everywhere, 

b) Destroy community and residents gardens, c) Creating traffic 
issues – many have been run over by vehicles, d) Damaging personal 
property such as cars, e) creating noise pollution by their quacking 
and cars/trucks honking at them on our streets.

We are having increasing complaints about residents who continue 
to feed the ducks on their personal property despite neighbor’s pleas 
to stop this action.

Feeding the ducks on personal property encourages them to walk in 
larger numbers to get to feeding points, leaving droppings, damaging 
flowerbeds en-route, creating traffic problems and causing the death 
of many ducks as they travel to houses proving food.

All residents please STOP FEEDING THE DUCKS anywhere 
in Woodwind Lakes, please Be A Good Neighbor. Our goal is to 
greatly reduce the Muscovy population not to totally eliminate them.

INSERT PIC
Lack of residents’ cooperation may result in the HOA taking more 

drastic measures to control the duck population.
Woodwind Lakes HOA
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Homestead Exemptions 
are a legal regime designed 
to protect the value of the 
homes of residents from 
property taxes, creditors and 
circumstances arising from 
the death of the homeowner’s 
spouse. It is the one primary 

residence of a person and no other exemption can be claimed on 
any other property anywhere, even outside the boundaries of the 
jurisdiction where the exemption is claimed.

Homestead exemption laws typically have 3 primary features:
•	 They prevent the forced sale of a home to meet the demands of 

creditors;
•	 They provide the surviving spouse with shelter;
•	 They provide an exemption from property taxes which can be 

applied to a home.
Under the Texas Homestead Exemption, the residence is protected 

from the forced sale by all creditors of the homeowner except for the 
following five reasons:

TEXAS HOMESTEAD EXEMPTIONS
1. The lender who loans the funds for the purchase of the 

homestead or provides refinance money.
2. The tax man, in the form of County, City and School ad 

valorem taxes that are assessed against the property each year, however, 
the federal government may force the sale of the homestead for federal 
liens such as non-payment of federal income tax.

3. The contractor who provides material and/or labor in 
erecting or improving the homestead.

4. The lender who loans the funds for a home equity loan.
5. Owelty liens (divorces, etc.).
When you purchase a home in Texas and it is your primary 

residence, you may file for a Homestead Exemption. Applications 
for exemptions must be made between January 1 and April 30.

If you are disabled or at least 65 years old, you may be entitled to 
an additional exemption.

For more information, contact the Harris County Appraisal 
District, 13013 Northwest Freeway, 77040 / (713) 957-7800.

Information Courtesy of Fidelity National Title.
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At no time will any source be allowed to use The Woodwind Lakes Newsletter 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any 
media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose 
of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or 
other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed 
permission from Peel, Inc. The information in The Woodwind Lakes Newsletter 
is exclusively for the private use of the Woodwind Lakes HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

The deadlines for the May 7, 2016 Directors Election are as follows:
Earliest date to file application for place on the ballot: January 20, 

2016 (30 days prior to election)
Latest date to file application for place on the ballot: February 19, 

2016 at 5:00 p.m.
Applications can be obtained from our office in January.
In order to be a MUD director, you must meet the following 

qualifications:
Must be 18 years of age, a resident of the State and either own 

land subject to taxation within the district or be a qualified voter 
of the district (§54.102 Texas Water Code). See Texas Water Code 
§49.052 for any disqualifications.

Please let us know if you would like any further information.
Terese Wahl
Legal Assistant
Smith, Murdaugh, Little & Bonham, LLP
2727 Allen Parkway, Suite 1100
Houston, Texas 77019
713/652-6500; fax 713/652-6515

MUD 261 Board Elections
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The DIFFERENCE is...

Houston Business Journal

TOP 25 REALTORS
Your neighbor specializing in 
Woodwind Lakes Real Estate 

for over 20 years

(713) 253-9387

JulieSample@Comcast.net
www.juliesample.net

Professional Group

Julie Sample

(eleven consecutive years!)

(713) 937-0050
www.lepowdental.com

Now Welcoming New Patients!

All of Your Dental Needs Under One Roof.

9125 West Road
Houston, TexasSe Habla Español

Family Dentistry

Cosmetic Dentistry

Team of Dental Specialists

Orthodontics and Invisalign

Periodontal (Gum) Treatment/Surgery

Root Canal Treatment

Wisdom Tooth Removal

Dental Implants

Dentures and Partials

In Photo (L to R) Cindy Sheen, Megan McCarty, Sharon Siebern
The Women’s Club of Woodwind Lakes chose Reed Elementary as 

their community charity project. The club had previously supported 
a family at Reed, supplying Christmas gifts and food donations at 
Christmas and Easter. The Charity Committee contacted Reed 
counselor, Megan McCarty to find what would best serve the school. 
She indicated that they had begun a new program where each child 
is required to have a backpack and attach their student ID tag as 
well as carry home school papers and library books. Backpacks were 
scarce in stores such as Target and Wal-Mart since it was after the 
start of the school year but we were able to purchase 18 backpacks 
with the committee’s budget from Academy. Cindy Sheen and 
Sharon Siebern delivered the backpacks to Ms. McCarty during the 
first week of school. Teachers and counselor were most appreciative 
and the Women’s Club received a nice “Thank you” letter from the 
school. For the remainder of the year, our club will collect school 
supplies at each meeting and deliver them to Reed Elementary after 
Christmas and Easter breaks replenishing their supplies.

The Women’s Club of Woodwind Lakes 
Supplies Backpacks to School
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